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29 September 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
As part of our continuous commitment to developing your child in a safe, respectful and inclusive learning environment, it 
is important that we consider the ever-changing world we live in.  During Term 4 we will provide our community (staff, 
parents/caregivers and students) with formal opportunities to participate in the important aspect around whole College 
inclusion. 
 
Endeavour College seeks to educate academically, spiritually, physically, socially, morally and emotionally by guiding young 
people to discover their God-given gifts and abilities, and to equip them with the necessary skills to be capable and well-
adjusted contributors to society.  Through encouragement, students are encouraged to pursue their passions and achieve 
excellent outcomes by staff who are highly skilled in adapting contemporary teaching styles to support the needs of each 
student. 
 
It is evident at Endeavour College that students and staff feel loved, supported and that they belong. The whole community 
lives its values, sustaining a culture of positivity and aspiration with students and staff challenged and inspired to achieve 
their best. 
 
Through several forums such as Culture and Wellbeing, the Reconciliation Action Plan (RAP), the proposed Multicultural 
Inclusion Plan (MIP), student leadership and pastoral care, Endeavour College has consistently promoted inclusion and 
student voice.  Whilst it is reassuring to know that we are on the forefront of raising the profile of inclusion, research 
indicates that there are always opportunities to seek feedback on key topics more broadly such as: 

• Artificial Intelligence (AI)  
• Student safety and welfare  
• Disability accessibility  
• Individual learning plans 
• Racism 
• Gender and sexual diversity 
 
Following analysis of the feedback received, we will look to implement strategies as we strive for continuous improvement.   
 

Your sincerely, 

Mr Richard Baird 
Principal 

Yours sincerely, 

Ms Leanne Ridsdale 
Chairperson 

 


